
Jan. 6, 1992 

Memo: 

To: ...... Bernyce A. Fletcher 
From: ..... Arthur A. Fletcher 
Subject ... Your Current My Money, Our Money Attitude 

From the time we got married, May 1965, to the present my 
attitude was whatever money I make is household money . It was to 
be used to pay our monthly expenses, etc., In the beginning you 
had the same attitude and behaved accordingly. However, that all 
changed after, we opened the office in the District in 1974. To 
this day, you are still bitter because you didn't get a weekly 
salary. You have completely ignored that fact that I didn't get 
one either. 

What little money we made was used to pay our household bills and 
keeping the doors of the business open. Even so, we found a way 
to send money to Joan every month to pay her rent and other 
expenses. We even found enough money to by her a car, and make 
payments on your brother Osmon's house, as well as by another 
house for ourselves. We also found a way to assist your mother, 
by helping her provide a decent roof over her and Bobby's 
Children's head. 

I went into the Ford Administration, in January 1975. During that 
entire year Tombs & Son's sent the firm, $3000 a month and I gave 
you my government salary for the household and other expenses 
every month. I didn't keep a penney for myself. Since I went 
out on the road to speak several times a month, my pocket money 
consisted of the money I got for travel and expenses when I went 
out of town. So, I really don't know what you are talking 
about when you say you worked the whole time and didn't get a 
dime. 

I'll be the first to admit that you did a supper job helping to 
get both of those offices open, and holding them together form 
the time we opened them (it) in 1974 to the time we were forced 
to close it, in March 1977. But I wont accept your charge that I 
did what I wanted to do at your expense; that you did all of the 
struggling, suffering and sacrificing, while I had a ball, and 
got all the benefits, pleasure, satisfaction, etc. 

The above may not be exactly as I have stated, but I am certain, 
beyond the slightest dough, that the charge that you got nothing 
out of that operation what-so-ever, is a fiction at best. 
Clearing this matter up in your head is critical, if for no other 
reason than your own peace of mind. 

Since I am talking about money, I should point out, that even 
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though, I have had two heart by-pass operation, and am in 
questionable health, I have still managed to find a way to pay 
our monthly bills, and keep the household together. Except for 
the money you were paid when we had the food service contracts, 
and you refused to work for that, you haven't earned any real 
income since you quite your job at the white house. 

Also, you keep bringing up the fact that the money you received 
from the food service contract was " your money" and your money 
alone. If that's your view, its your view, and there is nothing I 
can do to change it. But the bottom line on that means this: 
Namely, the money that I paid myself from that contract was "our 
money", and thus to be used to pay our monthly household 
expenses, but your's was your private money to be used as you saw 
fit. 

I was and still am baffled to discover that attitude on your 
part. Its totally in conflict with what I thought our initial 
understanding and behavior was when we first got married. If I am 
wrong, then it means I really didn't know you, to begin with, 
when we first got married. 

Now for Rickey's, your grandson's hip operation. Here again, I 
was surprised, or better yet shocked, at your attitude about 
paying for his operation . The fact is, the boy needed help and if 
I had had the money at the time, I would have paid for it myself. 
Its true that I said, I would return your money if you paid for 
it. However, at the time, I had the food service contract at Ft. 
Belvoir and Carlisles Penn. They were my only source of personal 
income. You know that I lost both of those contracts. 

Therefore, there was simply no way I could return your money. 
But, the thing that shocked me and has me confused to this day, 
is for you to hold this against me, the last two years. This is 
especially true, when you knew that I was sick to the point of 
death at the time, couldn't work and had little or no earning 
power to speak of. To bring that up, while I was trying to regain 
my health, was not only selfish, it was down right heartless. 

There is absolutely no way you can say you were trying to be 
supportive of my condition. To put it bluntly, there is no way 
you'll ever convince me that you even cared about me, let alone, 
love me and treat me that way, at such a critical hour in my 
life. If you call that behavior love, when you knew that I was 
struggling at death's door, trying to regain my health, then, I 
not only don't need it, I don't want it. 

With respect to Rick's operation, let me say this. As far as I am 
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concerned, that obligation is paid. Why? Because you took the 
check form the truck sale and the 1990 income tax return check 
and used them as you pleased. If my memory is correct, the truck 
check was $14,000 and the income tax return check was in excess 
of $5,000. That comes to $19,000 plus. Also, keep in mind that, 
the entire income tax return check was all my money. Although, it 
was a join return, you didn't earn enough money via Your Money 
your security check to have a return. Since money has become an 
issue between us, that was all my money. The best your little 
social security check can cover, is your monthly car payment, and 
I am not sure it cover's that. And, I know it doesn't cover your 
car payment and your car insurance too. 

Therefore, since money has become an issue between us, except for 
what your monthly $600 or $700 dollar social security check pays, 
my earnings pays the rest of our monthly household expenses. And, 
that's a fact, the state of my health not with standing. Before 
shifting to another issue, I'll point out that not a month has 
gone by, since I regained enough health to return to work, in 
which I haven't been able to produce $3500 to $4500, to cover our 
monthly expenses. 

In fact, since it was evident that you weren't going to get a 
job, I went to the office within days after I left the hospital 
or held meeting at the house, so I could charge the commission 
for services rendered. And, although I had no business doing it, 
I went out on the road, making speeches, in late April and May 
1990, in order to earn money to pay our bills. 

Therefore, I really don't appreciate your telling me you weren't 
about to go to work and earn money so I could give it to my kids. 
You are still up set because I gave Paul a hand when he needed 
it, If that's the case I am guilty . But, the few times that I 
have helped him, does not come close to the assistance you have 
given to your family, namely Joan, Ricky, Ona, Mrs Williams, 
Osmon, Bobby, and other members of your family tree since we have 
been married. Osmon, alone blew $6000 plus for us and didn't bat 
an eye. And, he has made no attempt, to my knowledge, to pay it 
back. 

What was my attitude? We helped Osmon, because your mother 
appealed to you for help for her son and your brother. I 
understand a mother's love for her offspring. I feel the same way 
about mine . Therefore, I was willing to help. Especially if it 
would put you at ease. Mrs Williams, didn't put a gun to our 
heads and make us do it . We did it because we felt it was the 
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right thing to do. And, although he has yet 
haven't mentioned it. In fact, this is the 
brought it up. And, I wouldn't be doing it 
made money and issue between us. 

to pay us 
first time 

now, if you 

back, I 
I have 
hadn't 

My point is, making money an issue between us simply doesn't 
add up. In short, you were fishing for an issue when you made 
money a problem between us. During our entire marriage, I never 
question you about how you used whatever money I brought home. 
Weather you'll admit it or not, or conscious of it or not, it 
appears to me that, making money a problem between us, is your 
way of providing cover for a deeper cause for your unhappiness 
with me. 

My final word on this money issue is simply this: Having 
lived with me for over 2 decades, and knowing my attitude and 
how indifferent I am about money, the extent to which I am 
unconcerned and unselfish about it, I can't believe you would 
make money an issue between us. But you have and I can't coop 
with it, and I am not going to try any more. 

The End 




